## 中华人民共和国工业和信息化部

## MINISTRY OF INDUSTRY AND INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY THE PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF CHINA

Date: September 1st, 2016

Dr. Chaesub Lee
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau (TSB)
International Telecommunication Union
Place des Nations
CH-1211 Geneva 20
Switzerland

Subject: China's Candidates for the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of ITU-T Study Groups, TSAG and SCV for 2017-2020

Dear Dr. Chaesub Lee,

In response to the TSB circulars 204 and 237, Chinese Administration would like to nominate the following candidates for Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of ITU Study Groups, the Telecommunication Standardization Advisory Group (TSAG) and the Standardization Committee for Vocabulary (SCV) for 2017-2020.

Candidates for Chairman and Vice-Chairmen	ITU-T study groups, TSAG and SCV	Status of Nomination
Mr. Zhong LUO	Chairmen of Study Group 16	New candidate
Ms. Weiling XU	Vice-Chairmen of TSAG	Consecutive term
Mr. Tong WU	Vice-Chairmen of SCV	New candidate
Ms. Yanchuan WANG	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 2	Consecutive term
Ms. Shuguang QI	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 5	New candidate
Mr. Zhifan SHENG	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 9	New candidate
Ms. Xiaojie ZHU	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 11	New candidate
Mr. Gaoxiong YI	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 12	New candidate
Mr. Heyuan XU	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 13	Consecutive term
Mr. Dan LI	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 15	Consecutive term
Mr. Zhaoji LIN	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 17	Consecutive term
Mr. Ziqin SANG	Vice-Chairmen of Study Group 20	New candidate

These candidates have long been actively participating in and contributing to the

北京 100804 西长安街 13 号 13 West Chang An Ave. Beijing 100804, China

activities of ITU-T sector. They are experienced experts in their each field of telecommunication standardization and qualified as required by WTSA Resolution 1 and Resolution 35 (Dubai, 2012). I have attached their curriculum vitae and I am confident that if selected at the forthcoming WTSA-16, they will be able to contribute more actively to the work of ITU-T.

I would appreciate very much your highest consideration.

Best regards,

Yin CHEN

Director General

Department of Science and Technology

Ministry of Industry and Information Technology

People's Republic of China